
May 6, 2012 Hitchhike Adventure:
Hirosaki to Akita City

Miss Tomoko. She took
from from Nagamine to
Igarigaseki

Hirosaki was under a clear blue sky when I boarded the first train out of
town at 6:54 a.m. My destination was home to Niigata and I was hoping to
hitchhike all the way back from Nagamine station, just 3 train stations from
Hirosaki and right on Route 7, a straight shot to Niigata. It turned out I
was able to hitchhike in 5 rides only as far as Akita City. It started to
rain just before car #5 and was raining heavily when I arrived in Akita City,
still 270 kilometers from home. Heavy rain means the train the rest of the
journey.

Car #1: A young single lady who works at Furutobe Spa. She took me as far as
Igarigaseki, about half way to Odate City.

Car #2: A middle age man to Odate.

Car #3: A truck driver to Takenosu, part way to Noshiro City. I was surprised
he stopped. The truck carries Home Center supplies. It’s not very often for
truck drivers to stop for me.

Lady who took me to
Noshiro City

Car #4: A middle age lady driving a van to Higashi Noshiro. She past me by,
turned around and offered me a ride. It’s not uncommon for drivers to turn
around after considering for a few moments whether to pick me up. I explained
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to the lady some principles of my faith from the Book of Genesis. Favorite
words in the Japanese language are “nature” and expressions of appreciation
such as “thank you”. I told her that if Genesis 1:1 is true, and we are
created beings by God, shouldn’t it be a part of our nature to say, “thank
you” to our Creator for life and all things He created? She agreed and
understood that point quite well!

Mrs. and Mr. Sakurada of Noshiro City

Car #5: Mr. And Mrs. Sakurada of Noshiro City who took me to Akita station.
Mr. Sakurada loves history and he was completely turned on when I explained
to him the real reason the Japanese Tokugawa government of the 16th century
began to persecute Christians in Nagasaki. It was not the true Gospel of
Christ that the Tokugawa government feared, it was the influence of ROME, the
Roman Catholic church, the Pope and the Jesuits!! The Japanese government
knew the power of Rome and what the Pope did to Europe. The Nagasaki
Christians they persecuted were all Roman Catholics, people who would have
their ultimate allegiance to the Pope, not to the Japanese government.
Tokugawa Iemitsu feared revolt. He feared Japan would become a colony of
Rome. He therefore closed Japan to foreigners, but ESPECIALLY to Roman
Catholic countries like Portugal. He had no problem with the English or Dutch
because he knew they broke off from Rome after the Protestant reformation. I
told that to the driver and it was like turning on a light in his head. He
immediately put together the dots and was totally amazed!
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